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 Upcoming Dates 
 

Tue 31 May: 

Bass Jersey Day - wear RED 

or a Football Jersey 

 

Wed 1 June: 

P&C Meeting 

 

Thu 2 June: 

K-2 Cross Country  

 

Mon 6 June: 

Stage 2 Excursion 

 

Thu 9 June: 

K-2 Assembly (1G) 2pm 

3-6 Assembly (65M) 2.30pm 

 

Wed 15 June: 

K-6 Athletics Carnival 

 

Mon 20 June: 

School Photo Day 

Principal’s Message 

 

Welcome to Week 6 of Term 2.  
 
We had a wonderful day at CWPS on election day last 
Saturday. A massive thank you to the P&C and the many 
volunteers including the student leaders, who assisted with our 
very first community event on Saturday. It was heart-warming 
to see everyone work together. From baking cakes, setting up, 
cooking the BBQ, taking the orders, to cleaning and packing up 
at the end of the day. We thank you!  There was an abundance 
of enthusiasm and excitement on the day and everyone was 
eager to assist. Congratulations on a successful and well 
organised event. We are very lucky here at Concord West PS to 
have such a wonderful community who continue to give up 
their time and energy to ensure events and school activities 
run smoothly. 
 
 
IT’S TIME TO ENROL FOR 2023 
We are commencing Kindergarten enrolments for 2023. Please 
click here for further information about the school and the 
enrolment forms.  If you do not reside in the local catchment 
area, please note that you are required to complete an “out of 
area” application.  
 
 
ELECTRONIC SIGN  
The installation of the electronic signboard facing Concord Rd 
has commenced and will hopefully be complete this week. We 
would love community input about the kinds of messages 
displayed. Please click here to have your say. 
 
 
TRAVELLING OVERSEAS? 

Families are encouraged to travel during school holidays. If 
travel during school term is necessary, an Application for 
Extended Leave needs to be completed (available from the 
office or on our website). Absences relating to travel will be 
marked as leave on the roll and therefore contribute to your 
child’s total absences for the year. 
 
 

Ms Monica Marchiello 
Principal 
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Whole School Assembly 
 

On Thursday we enjoyed our first whole school assembly for 2022. We took the opportunity to recognise 
National Sorry Day and offer our own apology to First Nations People. National Sorry Day is an annual 
event that is held in Australia on 26th May. The event remembers and commemorates the mistreatment of 
the country's Indigenous peoples, as part of an ongoing process of reconciliation for Australia's First 
Nations People. 
 
At the assembly we also recognised student achievement at the School Cross Country and Swimming 
Carnival. Congratulations to all ribbon winners. The 2022 Student Representative Council (SRC) was 
announced. Congratulations to all SRC members and good luck in your new role. We were also treated to a 
wonderful performance by the Chamber Choir singing 'See The Lights' by Rachel Kelly. Well done Mr 
Wallace and the choir! 
 
-  Mr David MacFarlane, Assistant Principal Stage 3 
 
 

 

Concord West P&C News 
 
Democracy sausages never tasted so good!  
The P&C ran an election barbecue and bake stall last Saturday at the school and it was such a 
success. Yes there was money made, and it will go towards enabling live streaming & 

technology at the school. But more than that, it was a fantastic opportunity for our volunteers and their 
families to connect with each other. Thank you to everyone who organised, setup, baked, sizzled sausages, 
packed up and generally supported the day. We look forward to our next event and the opportunity to 
bring more families together. 
 
P&C Meetings 
Concord West Public School P&C meetings are held monthly.  
Our next meeting is Wednesday 1st June at 7pm. 
 
When: Wed 1st June 7pm 
Where: Zoom https://au01web.zoom.us/j/66098428466 
Zoom Meeting ID: 660 9842 8466 
Who: Everyone is welcome to come. We welcome all parents and community members to our P&C 
meetings. Please come and find out what is happening and contribute to the learning of students at 
Concord West Public School 
 
- CWPS Parents and Citizens 

As our 

bubbler 

sheds 

remain 

closed, a 

reminder to students to 

to bring  

a water bottle  

every day! 

 

 
Bunny Update! 

We’re sure many of our students and 

families noticed the cute rabbit that 

has been in and around our school 

grounds over the past couple of 

weeks. The bunny’s owner has been 

identified and the bunny will soon be 

safely reunited with its owner. Thank 

you Mrs Hampson for organising the 

safe return of the rabbit 

to its home. 

https://au01web.zoom.us/j/66098428466
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School Photo Day—Monday 20th June 2022  

 
Monday 20th June (Term 2 Week 9) is our school photo day at Concord West Public School. Photo envelopes will be 
sent home with students in Week 7. Each student must have their own envelope. Envelopes for sibling photos and 
individual photos are available from the office. 

Payment for photos is to be made directly to the photographer either online on their website or via correct change 
in the envelope provided. Envelopes are given directly to the photographer on photo day. 

It is important that students wear correct winter uniform for the school photos.  

Boys winter uniform: school yellow polo, bottle green pants, grey socks and black shoes  

Girls winter uniform: school yellow polo, bottle green pants or winter tunic, white socks and black shoes  

Photographers will commence taking class and individual photos from 9:00am.  

It is important that students are at school on time.  

P&C Uniform Shop Hours: 

Mondays: 8.45-9.00am 

Tuesdays: 8.45-9.00am 

Online: order online at any time—orders will be delivered to your child’s classroom within 4 working days. 

Online uniform shop: www.bit.ly/CWPSuniforms 
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Koori Connections Excursion 

 

On Wednesday 18th May some of our students attended the Koori 
Connections excursion to the Georges River Environmental Education 
Centre. We learnt about the Aboriginal culture and their connection to the 
land and each other. There were many interesting activities such as painting 
with ochre, phishing (calling) to the small birds in the forest, and learning 
about the local wildlife along the Georges River.  
 
‘Making a web with wool was fun’ – Sabiha Year 1 

I enjoyed going for a bush walk and looking at the snake’ – 

Samarah Year 2 

‘I loved touching the snake, turtle and lizard’ – Michele Year 3 

‘My favourite part was finger painting with ochre’ – Shante Year 4 

‘I enjoyed drawing a gum tree with ochre’ – Aziza Year 6 



 

CWPS Newsletter             Term 2, Issue  8,  2022 

Scholastic Book Club 
 

Issue 4 of Book Club is out now. Due back 7th June 2022 
 
For every Book Club order placed, our school library 
receives 20% back as Scholastic Rewards.  
 
Thanks to your ongoing support, here are some of the 
fantastic books that the library has recently purchased! 
 
- Mrs Melissa Buttigieg (Parent) 
Volunteer Book Club Coordinator 

7 June 
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Please note, the advertisements placed in this newsletter are either for community groups or are paid 

advertisements.  Their inclusion in the newsletter does not imply that the products or services  

are endorsed by the school. 
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